THE DIRECTOR OF SELECTIVE SERVICE
Arlington, Virginia 22209-2425

April 3, 2012

The Honorable Peter Shumiin
Governor of Vermont

Pavilion Office Building, 5" Floor
100 State Street

Montpelier, Vermont 05609

Dear Governor Shumlin:

| am pleased to inform you that since January 1, 2012, the Selective

Service System has appointed the following citizen volunteer recommended by
you, to serve as a Local Board Member:

Mr. Daniel K. Sayner, of Windham County, to Local Board 006

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,
Lawren mo
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